
REQUEST FOR QUALIFICATIONS 
34th Avenue S 

Public Works Project ST-015 

 
The City of SeaTac is soliciting a Request for Qualifications from consulting firms with 
expertise in construction administration, material testing, complying with federally funding 
requirements and utility undergrounding. The City will be providing daily inspection services for 
the project.  
 
Request for Proposal Submittal Schedule: 
 
The deadline for submittals is 5:00 PM on December 31, 2020. No submittals will be accepted 
after that date and time. Please email your Statement of Qualifications to the Engineering 
Manager, Kamal Mahmoud at kmahmoud@seatacwa.gov 
 
Project Description: 
 
This project includes federal funding through the Safe Routes to School Program and state 
funding through the Transportation Improvement Board. The following improvements are 
proposed along 34th Avenue South from South 166th Street to South 160th Street: sidewalk, 
landscaping, curb, gutter, retaining walls, paving, ADA ramps, curb extensions, driveway bulb-
outs, closed stormwater drainage system with water quality treatment, water main, irrigation, 
undergrounding of overhead utilities, pedestrian lighting, flashing stop signs, rectangular rapid 
flashing beacons, bike lanes, crosswalks, on-street parking, and signage. 
 
A detailed Request for Qualifications (RFQ) document including general information, requested 
services, proposal requirements, and evaluation process is available from the City’s website at  
https://www.seatacwa.gov/34thave , or can be emailed if requested. 
 
The City of SeaTac encourages disadvantaged, minority, women-owned consultant, and veteran 
owned firms to respond. Persons with disabilities may request this information be prepared and 
supplied in alternate forms by contacting Kamal Mahmoud at kmahmoud@seatacwa.gov.  
 
The City of SeaTac, in accordance with Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 1964, 78 Stat. 
252, 42 U.S.C. 2000d to 2000d-4, Title 49, Code of Federal Regulations, Department of 
Transportation, Subtitle A, Office of the Secretary, Part 21, Nondiscrimination in Federally 
assisted programs of the Department of Transportation issued pursuant to such Act, and RCW 
49.60.180(1) hereby notifies all bidders that it will affirmatively ensure that in any contract 
entered into pursuant to this advertisement, disadvantaged business enterprises as defined at 49 
CFR Part 26 will be afforded full opportunity to submit bids in response to this invitation and 
will not be discriminated against on the grounds of race, color, national origin, sex or sexual 
orientation in consideration for an award. 
 


